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The GA VFR proposals will be presented to the Secretary tomorrow. Until then we don't really have any idea of when VFR will return. As I'm sure you already know, Alaska has been excepted.

If you haven't already received it by the time you get this, a GENOT will be issued with a part regarding visitors to ATC facilities. The interpretation is that pilot walk-in traffic is normal business but each region is responsible for ensuring security for our bargaining unit. Any concerns should be immediately raised to your facility management officials, as should security concerns in general. These should also be documented.

Suzanne Pellosmaa has asked that we start a contribution pool from NAATS members for the victims' families in New York. I've asked Acting Administrator Ward Simpson to address this. Please contact him (wardnaats@aol.com) with any ideas or comments.

We want to check how bargaining unit morale is holding up considering the significantly increased workload, hours and confusing NOTAMs, GENOTs, etc. Facreps, when you get the chance please send Bill Dolan an email (wdolan@aol.com) with a quick appraisal of the state of your bargaining unit. Bill can immediately address it through the Situation Room while I use the more conventional methods if we can't resolve it there.

Wally Pike

